
Newsletter 
No. 1.           15th September 2023 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Twitter:   @OurLadys_School             Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Welcome 
It has been an absolute 
pleasure to see all the 
children return to school, 
looking extra smart in 
their uniforms and with 
smiles on their faces. We 
extend an extra warm 
welcome to our new 
families in Reception 
Class and across the 
school, and our new class 
teacher joining the Our 
Lady’s Team, Miss Greenwood. We are sure you will 
join with us in giving them a warm welcome to our 
school community. 
 
Our new academic year has had an exciting start, 
with changes across the school. We are so fortunate 
to be starting the year by embracing the new building 
work, and we can already see the impact to the 
children’s learning spaces. We thank you for your 
patience in adapting to these new changes and we 
thank the staff for all the hard work they put in to get 
the classrooms ready for the children. 
 
We wish you, all our staff and children an enjoyable 
and successful year. 
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher and Lorna 
Wilby, Head of School 
 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Autumn Term Dates 
Tue 19th Sep School Photos 
Wed 20th Sep Y6 Swimming 
Thu 21st Sep Phonics Session for Robin Parents 
Tue 26th Sep Y4-6 Author Visit (Steve Cole) 
Wed  27th Sep Y6 Swimming 
Wed 4th Oct Y6 Swimming 
Wed 11th Oct Y6 Swimming 
Wed 18th Oct  Y6 Swimming 
Fri 20th Oct          Last day of half term 
Mon 23rd Oct Half Term Holiday 
Mon 30th Oct  Pupils Return to School 
Tue 31st Oct Deadline for secondary school              
   places 
Fri 15th Dec Last day of term 
Wed 3rd Jan  Pupils Return to School 

The next newsletter will go home on:   

Friday  29th September 2023 

School photos will be taken  on Tuesday 19th  

September 

Visit from Zoe Batten, CEO of Plymouth CAST 
We were delighted to have welcomed our CEO Zoe 
Batten along with Executive Assistant and PA to 
the CEO, Danielle Eves to see the wonderful recent 
improvements to our building. 



 

Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

Please bear with us while the finishing 
touches are happening on our new secure 
video linked entrances. These will enable you 

to contact us directly and we will buzz you in at 
collection/drop off times. Until this is up and running 
please use the main entrance for lunchtimes and 
breakfast club. 
 
Our new area is amazing, we love it. We will be 
outdoors more than ever. If your child has a pair of 
wellies that can stay in preschool that would really 
help us. We have spares, but not many smaller sizes. 
It has been lovely to get to know our new children 
and families. 
 
You should know your child’s key person 
(Barnabuddy) they will contact you via tapestry. If 
you have any questions please ask. 
 
From your Barn-a-b’s team 
 
Cathy, Hannah, Jane, Jess, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  

Year 6 Parents 
You should have received details about how to 
apply online for a secondary school place for your 
child. You need to apply for a school place online 
by 31st October. If we can be of any help in the 
process please do not hesitate to contact Mrs 
Welland in the school office. 
 
As always it is crucial that applications are 
received by the deadline of 31st October. Online 
applicants will receive immediate confirmation of 
their preferences, but can change their minds any 
time until midnight on 31st October, and can log 
in to see their offers on the morning of Tuesday 
1st March 2024. Please apply at: 
 

www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 
 

Detailed information on how to apply for your 
child’s transfer to Secondary Education in 
September 2024 can be found at: 
 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/
school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/
apply-for-a-secondary-school-place 
 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Year 6 Open Evenings and Mornings at Pilton Community College and The Park School 

Just  reminder that you can attend (with your Year 6 pupil)  the open evenings and mornings for secondary 
schools with Pilton Community College and The Park School.   

Pilton Community College dates:-  Monday 18th Sept—6pm or 7pm 

Open Mornings—Weds 20th at 9.30am Thurs 21st at 9.30am or Fri 22nd at 9.30am 

https://www.piltoncollege.org.uk/news-events/announcements/item/47/open-evening-
18th-september-2023 

The Park School dates:-  Thurs 21sr Sept from 5.45pm 

Open Mornings—25th to 29th Sept 8.50—10.40am 

https://theparkschool.org.uk/open-evening-and-open-days-2023/ 

 
This is a great opportunity to see the schools in operation before you make your secondary school application 
by the 31st October. 



Special Educational Needs 
I would like to introduce myself 
to new parents; I am the 
school’s Special Educational 
Needs and Disabilities Co-
ordinator.  I would like to make 
sure all parents are aware of 
the SEND section of the school 
website which gives 
information about our school’s 
provision for Special 
Educational Needs and 
Disabilities as well as support for families who may be 
experiencing difficulties at home. There are lots of 
helpful information sheets and links to other sites too, 
so please take a look in the Parents’ section labelled 
‘SEND’. 

I hope you find the resources useful.  Please get in 
touch, via the school office, if you need further advice or 
support. 

 
Eve Daunton  
SENDCO (Special Educational Needs and Disabilities 
Co-ordinator) 
 

 

God of wisdom and might, 

we praise you for the wonder of our 

being, 

for mind, body and spirit. 

Be with our children as they begin 

a new school year. 

Bless them and their teachers and 

staff. 

Give them strength and grace as their 

bodies grow; 

wisdom and knowledge to their minds 

as they search for understanding; 

and peace and zeal to their hearts. 

We ask this through Jesus Christ our 

Lord.    Amen.  

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 
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Breakfast and After School Club  
Sessions for our Breakfast and After School Clubs 
can now be booked on line via SCOPAY.  Breakfast 
sessions  are from 7.45am until 8.45am at £5.00 
without breakfast and £5.50 with breakfast. 
Afterschool Club sessions are from 3.15-4.15 with a 
snack for £5.00, or 3.15-5.15pm for £9.00.  You can 
pay for these sessions and book in advance via 
Scopay.  Please see a member of the Admin Team if 
you need log in details. 

Healthy Snacks 
Just a reminder that all Key Stage 1 children receive 
a free healthy snack for morning break.  You are 
welcome to send Key Stage 2 children into school 
with a healthy snack (not chocolate or crisps).   
Children who would  like to eat a healthy snack 
during afternoon break are more than welcome to 
bring this in from home. 

PE Days 
When your child has PE they should be coming into 
school in their PE kits and remaining in them all day. 
 
Robin   Tuesday and Thursday 
Heron           Wednesday and Friday 
Puffin            Monday and Thursday 
Owl               Wednesday and Friday 
Eagle            Tuesday and Thursday 
Kingfisher    Monday and Friday 
Swallow       Monday and Tuesday  
 
PE lessons will continue to be held outside even in 
the rain so please ensure that your child has a 
waterproof coat, they may even need gloves and 
hats as we progress into the winter months.   
 
As the weather gets colder, if you have not done so 
already, you can purchase, for £15, a PE Hoodie with 
the school logo for children to wear for PE.  
Alternatively children can wear their school jumper 
for PE.  Please order these via Scopay.   

Don’t forget that Swallow class will be attending 
swimming lessons every Wednesday afternoon from 
Weds 13th September until Weds 18th October.  
Swallow class can wear their PE kits on a Wednesday 
during this time. 

 
The Yr6's did an online first aid 
course last week!  Miss 
Newcombe was very impressed 
with them all!  



What is the Blue Peter 
Book Club? 
The Blue Peter Book Club 
is all about sharing the joy 
of reading! Each month 
we'll talk about a different book from the list below 
and find out your thoughts on it too! We’ll also have 
lots of fun activities, quizzes and cool challenges to 
try. 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/joinin/blue-peter-book
-club 

School Website 
Please keep a check on the school website as this will 
be updated regularly.  The class pages will be updated 
with class newsletters, photos, areas of topic etc.  You 
will find details on all our key documents and policies 
together with the current school dinner menu.   
 
Please visit:-      www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Absence guidance for Parents/Carers 
What YOU must do: 
Telephone the school (ideally before 8.30am) each 
day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance of any medical appoint-
ments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well 
enough to attend school, send them in anyway as 
they often perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses 
transport, call on a family member, neighbour or 
friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties 
with school attendance then talk to us as a first 
step so we can help! 
 
What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance 
with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if 
we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then 
we may make a welfare home visit. 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Author Visit from Steve 
Coles 
Miss Newcombe is excited 
to announce that we are 
having a visit from the 
author Steve Coles in 
school on Tuesday 26th 
September from 10.45.  
Eagle Class (Y4), Kingfisher 
Class (Y5) and Swallow 
Class (Y6) will all be hearing Steve talk about his job 
and his books.   
 
Steve is a bestselling children's author and lifelong 
fan of Ian Fleming's James Bond. His other book 
series include Z. Rex, Thieves Like Us, Doctor  
who and Astrosaurs, with collective sales of over 
three million copies. In other careers he has worked 
as an editor of books and magazines for readers of all 
ages.  

Robin Class—Introduction to Read 
Write Inc Phonics  
A session with Mrs Jury for Robin 
Class parents to find out more about 
how children learn to read and write 
using the Read Write Inc Phonics Programme in 
school, and how to support their learning at home.  
 

Thursday 21st September, 2:30-3pm 



School Uniform 
Thank you for supporting the correct school uniform.  Please could you ensure that all long hair is tied back for 
school, earrings are kept to small studs, no other jewellery is to be worn.   
Girls should be wearing either navy coloured tights, knee high socks or ankle socks and boys should be wearing 
grey or black socks (not white). 
Please ensure that all items of clothing, water bottles, lunch boxes and snack pots are clearly marked with your 
child’s name.  If they are misplaced or left lying around the school it is much easier to reunite items with their 
owner if they have a name clearly marked in it. 
Jumpers, PE T-Shirts,  PE Hoodies, Ties, PE kit bags, book bags and water bottles are available to purchase via 
Scopay under ‘Products’ throughout the year. 
We do have some kindly donated second hand uniform.  Please ask at the school office and we will check what 
sizes we have for you. 

Medicines in School 
If your child is required to take a prescribed medicine please can you alter the times around the school day.  If 
this is not possible then please complete a medicine form at the school office. 
The school can only administer prescribed medicines in line with government requirements. 
Non-prescribed medicines such as headache tablets, medicated lozenges, nasal sprays etc must not be carried by 
the children or left in school bags or book bags. 
 
Asthma Inhalers 
If your child has a diagnosis of asthma and has a prescribed inhaler to use in school, please contact the school 
office and complete a ‘parental agreement for school to administer medicine’ form.  Please see your class 
teacher if you wish to discuss any concerns about your child’s medical conditions. 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 
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School Dinners 
We have a wide variety of hot, freshly 
cooked, school dinners on offer on a 3 
weekly cycle.  As well as the healthy 
main choice there is always a vegetarian 
option and a jacket potato with cheese 
and/or beans available.  The meals are 
all prepared on-site in our school 
kitchen.  School dinners are free to all children from 
Robins to Puffin class and are a very competitive £2.65 
per day for children in Owl class upwards.   
 
School dinners can now be paid via the school’s on line 
cash system SCOPAY.  You should have received 
individual log in details for your child/children.  If you 
need any assistance with registering to use this facility 
please see the School Office.  The choice of meal for 
the day can be booked with the class teacher at 
registration in the morning. 
Parents can select meals in advance for their children 
if they prefer (although the selection for the current 
day can only be done in school). 
 
If your child has any food allergies please make the 
admin team aware as our catering team can usually 
adapt the menu accordingly for your child’s needs.    
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